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November 2023 Chronus Draconum 
Newsletter for the Barony of SunDragon 

4th Quarter 

Issue 

 

Baronial Missive  

From Their Excellencies of SunDragon  
 

Greetings SunDragon,  

We are excited that cooler weather is fast approaching. During the 

last few months, We have been busy. We enjoyed Our first Mid-

Eastern Feast with Our cousins of the Barony of Twin Moons. We 

traveled to the Barony of Ered Sul for the Crown Tournament in the 

Pines where Sir Kona won and made Mistress Aesa our Princess. We 

then had a lovely day of Our own tournaments for the Barony of 

SunDragon.  

As such We would also like to take a moment to announce Our 

champions to you: 

❖ Overall Champion Lady Siraj Farhadzedah 

❖ Chatelaine Mistress Nastas'ia Volkovicha, OP 

❖ Hardsuit Lord Finnan Fannach 

❖ Rapier Lord Cullen Ellis 

❖ Archery Lord Robert MacIain 

❖ Thrown Weapons Master Gefroi le Gris 

❖ A&S Lady Ermesinde de Champaigne 

❖ Youth A&S m'Lady Seran of SunDragon 

❖ Youth Fighting Co-Champions Charlie and Jupiter 

Then, the Kingdom provided us with a day of teaching, learning, and gathering of friends at A&S. We were very 

proud of all that entered and/or displayed, especially those from SunDragon.  

Most recently We celebrated SunDragon's 40th Anniversary. Happy Birthday SunDragon! The anniversary party 

was fabulous from the grand hall, the feast, largess derby, and the populace procession. We are in awe of Our 

wonderful populace.  

We look forward to seeing you all again soon at the following events, especially Our tournaments and Solstice 

celebration: 

❖ Barony of Atenveldt's Champions November 4th  

❖ Barony of Twin Moon's Champions November 4th & 5th  

❖ Caveman Tourney (hard suit) November 9th 7-10pm 

❖ Fall Coronation November 11th and 12th  

❖ Northern Yule (hopefully) December 2nd 

❖ Burning Ship Tourney (rapier) December 7th 7-10pm 

❖ SunDragon Solstice December 9th 

Yours in Service to the Dream, 

Elizabeth, Baroness     

Duncan, Baron 

TE SunDragon at 40-year 

 (J. High, 2023) 
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Paying for Heraldic Submissions  

From Lord Duncan the Sinister  
 

Greetings all! 

I’ve been informed that some people are unclear as to the kingdom policies relating to monies for submissions. 

This email is to clarify things, and avoid misunderstandings. 

To make sure that we are all on the same page, here is the kingdom policy: 

Only persons with an exchequer’s warrant are allowed to take monies for submissions. The proper process for 

people to pay for their submissions is to use the form in this link: 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfwQvi5JZjdwUYVWwAZnrWi6FBFPCsJBPD3pRkKNmxEGk5b

pQ/viewform 

To pay for heraldic submissions, you have 2 options: 

1) Mail a cashiers check or money order made out to SCA, INC. 

2) Pay online via a PayPal invoice  

The above form should be used no matter which method you choose to use. Under no circumstances should you 

accept cash or a personal check. 

I hope this helps clear things up and makes the process easier for everyone! 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me or the kingdom exchequer! 

 

Yours in service, 

Lord Duncan the Sinister  

Aten Principal Herald  

herald@atenveldt.org  

 

 

 

 

A Special Thank You  

From THL Kandace Van de Libel   
 

I would like to extend a personal thank you to Lady Isadora who helped 

to collect the information shared in this issue of the Chronus.  

I appreciate the time and efforts you provided to ensure this issue was 

complete and helpful!  

 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfwQvi5JZjdwUYVWwAZnrWi6FBFPCsJBPD3pRkKNmxEGk5bpQ/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfwQvi5JZjdwUYVWwAZnrWi6FBFPCsJBPD3pRkKNmxEGk5bpQ/viewform
mailto:exchequer@atenveldt.org
mailto:herald@atenveldt.org
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A Fond Farewell… But I Didn't Leave! 

THL Kandace Van de Libel  

 

Greetings unto my friends and the readers of the Chronus Draconum. 

It has been an honor to serve the needs of the barony by providing information on kingdom and local events in a 

one stop location.  

Sometimes it was challenging to find content that was beyond event announcements. As a last request I challenge 

the officers and champions and populace and youth of the barony to submit content to my successor. There are 

lots of things that can be submitted: photos of your A&S projects, poems, recipes, photos of armor and weaponry 

projects, tutorial articles, summaries of events, experiences, and tournaments, … really anything that you think is 

interesting and that others could be inspired by. 

My journey first began because I saw a need that I could fulfill. TE Gwenffrey de Abergavenny and Simon Aaron 

of Windermere, my first B&Bs, signed my warrant, entrusting me and further giving me great confidence in other 

endeavors I took on in tandem with my role. It gave me courage to also become our barony's premier Social 

Media Officer and to eventually become one of our barony's A&S Champion.  

After a short break I served under Chronicler warrants by the hands of TE Jacqueline de Bretaigne and Gefroi Le 

Gris, followed by TE Valdisa Alarsdottir and Wolff Schultz, and concluding my last warrant under TE Elizabeth 

and Duncan Redfern… well honestly, I extended my role serving as "acting Chronicler" for the remaining six 

months of 2023, as my end date was actually in June 2023. 

This is a very rewarding officer role because it helps to keep the populace aware of the fun to be had in 

SunDragon, the interesting things friends are learning, accomplishing, and experiencing. As I say farewell to this 

office, I say hello to serving as the baronial Youth Activities Coordination Officer! I have already served our youth 

at two events and look forward to many more into 2025! 

Please continue to submit content to the Chronus, may my successor experience the same sense of fulfillment I 

have, and may I see you all out having fun at our events!  

This Photo by Unknown Author is licensed under 

CC BY-NC-ND 

https://archive.org/details/BSCOMP0031
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-nd/3.0/
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Weighted Tablet Weaving: My Warping Process 

Lady Fionnghuala of SunDragon 

 

I was asked by Her Excellency to do a tutorial on how I do card weaving. I 

decided to just show my tools and the warping process. The whole process 

of weaving is a lot of information and is better to teach in a hands-on setting. 

So, if you are intrigued and want a hands-on class let me know and I can set 

one up.  

 

First off, we need to start with the tools you need.  

First and foremost, you need some type of a loom. This is the one [on the 

right] I like to use but any loom can work.  

 

Then you’ll need a few other tools pictured below. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

These are the tools I like to use. I started off with just the hex nuts and rubber bands but have added the bobbins 

and love using them. They are not a must in order to get started. These are things that I've found help me be 

more efficient while weaving. I use the binder clips if the bobbins are too full and won't stay up.  

 

Next, you'll want to pick a pattern. I highly recommend for your first few patterns that you pick ones that are easy. 

This pattern will first be used to warp the string.  

 

The pattern below lists out how the warp will be loaded on each card. 

 

The numbers on the top are the card number, and the letters represent what hole in the card. 

 This pattern shows card 1 has 4 blue strings 

 Card 2 has 1 yellow and 3 blue, etc. 

 

(continued)  
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The S & Z or \ / represents the side of the card you run the string through. There is a picture later that illustrates.  

            

 

Now sometimes you'll want to write down your pattern like this especially if you do not have access to a printer. 
 

Reading the rest of the pattern is a whole different lesson. Feel free to 

reach out to me if you're needing help with this. The whole S & Z or \ 

& / can be hard to decipher and totally will make your pattern not work 

right if warped incorrectly.  

 

Once you have your pattern, you'll decide how long you'd like your 

project and pick out the thread you'd like to use. I always add 20% to 

my total length to give room for anchoring the project at the start and 

making a sample piece. 

 

I usually use size 10 crochet cotton but you can weave with any 

type of string you'd like to.  

 
 

 

 

 

When I warp my loom [above], I use a 12 inch ruler to measure out my string. I like this method because I can 

be lazy and sit on my couch. Plus, it's super easy. I warp per card, so I'll do all 4 for that card. I’ve already 

determined how much warp I need so I’ll divide that number by 12. So, if I need 12 feet, I’ll wrap it around my 

ruler 6 times since you have 2 sides. 

 

 

(continued) 
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Once I have all 4 for that card measured out, I get them all together and wrap them around my bobbin (or nut if 

you do not have the bobbin). I like to number my bobbins so I can get them all loaded then I’ll put them on my 

loom. Once I have all 4 for that card measured out, I get them all together and wrap them together around my 

bobbin (or nut). I like to number my bobbins so I can get them all loaded then I’ll put them on my loom with the 

card.                

 

           
 
 

In the pictures above you'll see how I use the nut with my bobbin set up then I'll warp my card according to the 

diagram. The last picture is the difference between S&Z or \ or /.  

 

(continued) 
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The finished product of the pattern is a variation of a band found in the Osberg shipwreck. That is my wrapping 

process. If you would like to learn how to card weave, please don’t hesitate to reach out to me. I'd love to teach 

you!  
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Get to Know your SunDragon Officers! - A Miniseries! 
 

Her Excellency Elizabeth has requested a special series in the Chronus Draconum newsletter, that will focus on 

the officers laboring in service to the Barony of SunDragon. We hope you enjoy and are inspired to join the "in 

service to the dream team"! 

 

Mistress Mattea Locatelli OL, Seneschal (email) 

Responsibilities:  

➢ Making sure that the Barony stays legal in all we do and 

keeper of contracts. 

Stats: 

➢ 4 months in current office 

➢ 8 years in the SCA 

➢ 8 years in the Barony of SunDragon 

 

What is your favorite part or what interested you most about your current officer role? 

➢ Being part of the leadership group and helping our barony continue to move forwards. 

Are there any specific events, projects, or initiatives you're excited about for the upcoming year? 

➢ Crown Tourney is my favorite event and I always look forward to attending that. And any SunDragon 

events. 

Have you held any other baronial or kingdom offices, which ones & where? 

➢ I've been the baronial Youth Minister and A&S Minister. 

What is your persona/ how do you play in the SCA?  

➢ I'm a time traveler based on the clothing. I love 14th century Cotehardies, Norse clothing and 10th 

century simple gowns. 

What is one of your most fond memories from your time in the SCA? 

➢ Being offered into the Order of the Laurel alongside my best friend. 

What are your favorite SCA related activities &/or skillets that you regularly participate/study? 

➢ I participate in the arts. Mainly embroidery, weaving 

Do you participate in other hobbies beyond the SCA? 

➢ Trail Running 

What advice would you like to give to the baronial populace in general? 

➢ Communication is key. 

When does your warrant expire, and are you looking to run again or find a successor? 

➢ 2/25/2025, I will eventually find a successor as I would like to become part of the A&S Kingdom office. 

What advice or support would you like to offer your successor? 

➢ Communication is key. 

mailto:sundragonseneschal@atenveldt.org
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Sir Grigor Montgomery, Knight Marshal of SunDragon (email) 

Responsibilities:  

➢ To ensure the safety of all combat participants on the field.  

 

Stats: 

➢ 7ish years in current office 

➢ 25 years in the SCA 

➢ 8 years in the Barony of SunDragon 

 

What is your favorite part or what interested you most about your current officer role? 

➢ I enjoy working with the new fighters, helping them learn and improve their skills.  

Are there any specific events, projects, or initiatives you're excited about for the upcoming year? 

➢ I look forward to the War of the Phoenix and our little event in March. 

What is your persona/ how do you play in the SCA?  

➢ I am approximately 12-13th Century Welsh. 

What or who brought you into the SCA? 

➢ I was introduced to the SCA by our cyberpunk GM back in '97 and then got further involved as some of 

my friends got involved. Picking up armor and such in 1999 or 2000, I don't recall exactly. 

What is one of your most fond memories from your time in the SCA? 

➢ My Knighting would be one of them, it's been a dream in the making for a long time. I still remember 

my early wars at Estrella Mountain Park and how much fun those events were. I also still get a kick out 

of the time that I was Barony of Atenveldt's champion but camping in SunDragon with my Wife with 

full banner and champion shield on display. 

What are your favorite SCA related activities &/or skillets that you regularly participate/study? 

➢ I love to fight. I enjoy fighting, training, and teaching. Beyond that I do enjoy scroll illumination when 

I'm hit with the desire to do as such.  

Do you participate in other hobbies beyond the SCA? 

➢ Beyond my kids and their sports hobbies, I also play DnD, other RPG's, Warhammer 40k, Age of Sigmar 

(fantasy version of 40k), and Warhammer Fantasy battles. A big part of my enjoyment of those miniature 

games is the painting of the models.  

What advice would you like to give to the baronial populace in general? 

➢ Don't try to do everything at once. You will burn yourself out. Pick one thing you want to do and start 

with that. Then maybe add another. 

When does your warrant expire, and are you looking to run again or find a successor? 

➢ I honestly don't recall when my warrant expires, and I will probably do it again if the B&B's want me to. 

What advice or support would you like to offer your successor? 

➢ Watch to make sure everyone is being safe and having fun. You don't have to control the minor details if 

those two things are true. 

 

mailto:sundragonmarshal@atenveldt.org
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THL Kandace Van de Libel, Youth Activities Coordination Officer (email) 

Responsibilities:  

➢ I help plan and implement youth activities during baronial and 

kingdom events.  

Stats: 

➢ 5 months in current office 

➢ 11 years in the SCA 

➢ 9 years in the Barony of SunDragon 

 

Are there any specific events, projects, or initiatives you're excited about for 

the upcoming year? 

➢ I think I am looking forward to Solstice this winter, it will be my first one in a long time. I am excited to 

see the creativity of our youths with the projects I have for their choosing. War of the Phoenix II will 

also be exciting for me as I am the Youth Activities Coordinator for that event as well. 

Have you held any other baronial or kingdom offices, which ones & where? 

➢ I have been the SunDragon's Chronicler several times (many years) as well as its Premier Baronial 

Social Media Officer. 

What is your persona/ how do you play in the SCA?  

➢ I am on the lighter side of persona play, I tend to "time travel" due to the extreme weather conditions in 

Arizona. I am here to have fun and learn, I do not expect a pilgrim in my near future LOL. 

What or who brought you into the SCA? 

➢ My mother was the last minor to sit the Principality throne with Trelon. My mom took a pause from the 

SCA but maintained her friendships thus expanding my own whilst growing up. My first Estrella War I 

was 16... I think it was actually Estrella 16 at that. After lots of college, in 2012, Her Grace Livia helped 

me to participate more and more and I have been involved ever since. 

What is one of your most fond memories from your time in the SCA? 

➢ I am pleased I met my husband, Sir Jörg von den Hügeln, at an Estrella War (2012). If you find me I will 

tell you the tale. 

What are your favorite SCA related activities &/or skillets that you regularly participate/study? 

➢ Calligraphy, illumination, embroidery, dance, garb sewing, and baking.  

What advice would you like to give to the baronial populace in general? 

➢ Ensure your path is fun. If you like cooking, find a way to do it in the SCA or if you like music or arts or 

historical teachings or physical labor...whatever. If you are stuck, try anything once. There are so many 

resources, and we are all here to partake and enjoy the same things together. If you have the bandwidth, 

please volunteer at an event for an hour or as a baronial officer. It takes a village to carry out our events 

smoothly, there is always room for more to help. Use your strengths, there are plenty of ways to 

participate and create fun experiences regardless of your titles. 

When does your warrant expire, and are you looking to run again or find a successor? 

➢ 7/31/2025, so at this time but I would welcome a deputy to serve as an assistant or back-up point of 

contact/stand-in.  

 

mailto:youth@sundragon.atenveldt.org
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Master Yehudah of Nuremberg 

In the Words of Jacquelin de Nomandie 

When I agreed to write about Master Yehuda of Nuremberg, I was not sure what to talk about, what to say, how 

to let others know about him & what he meant to the Barony. There were so many memories of him that I had, 

words of advice that he shared & the Pelican/protégé relationship that we developed. So, I went out to the 

Baronial Facebook page to find what memories that he left to others. It was amazing the memories that 

everyone had. Anywhere from a single memory such as the booming voice he had to everything about him. It 

was just amazing. I hope that the rest of the story here will let those of us who remember him will bring a smile 

to your face & for others to know a man whose life was about friendship, mentorship, & service. 

Master Yehuda was a tall man, a large man whose voice could carry across rooms, fields, 

& any place that he needed to get your attention. One of the things he loved to do was to 

shout “protégé” from across the room, or perhaps it was him shouting to his young 

daughter “Rebecca, get out of the dirt”.  He carried a large staff with a teddy bear strapped 

on the top of that staff and he carried that staff everywhere.   

He was about service, always coming to the aid of someone, arriving early to help set up 

an event. He would stay late to help clean up after the event.  He was the Baronial Herald 

for many years & worked security for Estrella War. Master Yehuda worked many hours for security & would 

fall asleep on the cart because of the hours he put in for war. Once I needed to talk to him as my peer, so there 

we were sitting at 2:00 am on the cart & I was talking to him. I then asked a question & the answer he gave was 

a snore. Ah, but fear not, for the radio called for him & he jumped awake, & we took off.  

A memory that I want to share was perhaps one that he cherished. The King was looking for him in court, & 

Master Yehuda was outside talking to others. When he was informed that the King needed him, he did not 

hesitate & marched in & as he was walking towards the King stated loudly “you bellowed your majesty”. The 

King requested him to come forth & read a scroll for him and Master Yehuda did not question why he had to 

read the scroll, he just walked up on the stage & took the scroll. He was in service to the crown & to the 

Kingdom of Atenveldt. He started to read the scroll & it was an Award of Arms to his daughter. After choking 

up a bit in his voice he continued. There were many cheers & many happy tears watching him read his daughter 

award. He didn’t read the scroll because it was his daughter, he did it in service. He would have read a scroll to 

anyone, booming his voice across the masses and would stand there tall and proud for whoever was receiving 

the award.  

One day, one quiet & sad day, Master Yehuda of Nuremberg, Larry Baum passed over the rainbow bridge to 

join others that passed before him. He was our seneschal at the time, & the barony grieved for him. Master 

Yehuda left us memories & leadership, a sense of service & a love for the SCA. He left for his protégés a sense 

of duty & a need to do service selflessly & brought many of us closer to each other. The barony knew that we 

had to move on, to continue the dream and many answer the call, not questioning but asking 

“What can I do”, “how can I help” & that sense is what he taught us about service.  

 

  

The Arms of Master 

Yehudah (above) 

The Commander of the 

Honor of SunDragon 

(below) 

"In AS 37 (2002) during the reign of Aaron & Alisandra I under the stewardship of Tatiana & Dmitri, 

Baroness & Baron of SunDragon there was created an award known as the Commander of the Honor of 

SunDragon. Amendments to this charter were made in AS 53 (2019) during the reign of Morgan & Elizabeth 

III, under the stewardship of Jacqueline & Gefroi, to remember the extraordinary service of Yehuda of 

Nuremburg, OP, a member of the Barony of SunDragon.  

There shall exist in the Barony of SunDragon an award known as the Commander of the Honor of 

SunDragon. It may be given by the Baron or Baroness to full Companions of the Honor of SunDragon who 

have demonstrated high merit & continued service and duty within the Barony of SunDragon.  

In remembrance of the extraordinary service of departed SCA populace member, Master Yehuda of 

Nuremburg, OP, the insignia of the commander shall consist of a golden hexagon shaped medallion depicting 

the blazon 'Argent, on a bend between two reef knots fesswise azure, three reef knots argent, a bordure azure' 

and shall be worn on the left shoulder." (Read more here.) 

 

https://op.atenveldt.org/people/profile/3567
https://op.atenveldt.org/people/profile/3567
https://wiki.atenveldt.org/index.php?title=Barony_of_Sun_Dragon_Awards#Commander_of_the_Honor_of_Sun_Dragon
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Calendar of Events 

 

BSD Caveman Tourney (hard suit) - November 9th, 7pm-10pm 

 

 

• Location: Pioneer Community Park, 8755 N 83rd Ave, Peoria, AZ 85345 

SUBJECT TO CHANGE 

The Barony will once again sponsor our annual CAVEMAN Armored Combat. List 

and armor inspection will begin at 7:30 pm. Be prepared with your best ‘Ugg Name.’ 

 

 

Artisan Display during Caveman Tournament: 

• Ugh, ugh. You have pretty rocks? Yes? Then you bring. Put out. We look. We ooo. We ahhh. See pretties. 

You no have pretty rock? Bring something pretty anyway. Pretties are good. I will bring table. You bring 

fun!  

 

 

SunDragon's Activities for November (full list) 

 

 

Other Upcoming Events: 

• Southern, Central, and Northern War Practices (BMMT, BOA, BGM respectively) 

• Great Helm (BTY) 

• Crown Tournament (BOA) 

• Sun, Sand, & Swords (SBS) 

• Border Wars (BOA, BSD, & BTM) 

Stay tuned to Facebook pages/groups and Kingdom calendar or websites for further details. 

 

 

 

Royal Progress: 

Events their Royal Majesties will be in attendance. 

November 11th Coronation (BTY) 

https://www.atenveldt.org/sundragon/sundragon-activities-for-november/
https://www.atenveldt.org/calendar-news/page/6/?et_blog
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Kingdom of Atenveldt Coronation - (BTY) Nov. 11-12th 2023, 7am - 9pm both days 

Location: John F. Kennedy Memorial Park, 3700 S. Mission Road, Tucson, AZ, 85713  

Site Registration: Information on Pre-Registration will be updated soon, so please keep an eye out!  

• $20 Adult (18+), $25 at gate. Youth attend for free! (Note: There is a $5 non-member surcharge) 

Populace of Atenveldt!  

As the sun begins to shine bright this season, prepare to attend Fall Coronation 2023! Here in the Gem of 

Atenveldt, Tir Ysgthir will be hosting an Outdoor Coronation at John F. Kennedy Memorial Park on November 

11th, followed by the Champions Tournament at the same location on November 12th! Let us rejoice as the next 

coming Royalty takes the stage with light of the Sovereign Sun, without the sweltering heat! Nearby Amenities: 

While there are a wide variety of hotels a short drive away from our event, I am delighted to announce that we 

have a room block with the Country Inn and Suites right off of I-10, approximately 10 minutes away from the 

site! There are also numerous food establishments such as Jack in the Box, Mc Donald’s, a Food City grocery 

store, and other food establishments right across the street from the park. 

Event/Site Information:  

• You will need to bring your own chairs to this event!  

• STAKING IS NOT ALLOWED. Please plan accordingly for shade.  

• Site is wet, but please refrain from bringing glass bottles as they are not allowed on site.  

• Pets MUST be leashed for this entire event. 

Saturday, November 11th:  

• Rejoice good people! Set up your chairs and celebrate the accomplishments of our King and Queen as 

their reign comes to an end. With our unity, we will welcome our new Crown with a coronation full of 

stardust!  

Sunday, November 12th:  

• Do you have what it takes to become a champion for the next coming Royalty? Come show your skill 

and valor for the title of Their Royal Majesties’ Champion! Bring your swords, your bows, and your 

axes for a day of friendly competition; or show support for your fellow populace and Majesties as the 

beautiful chaos unfolds!  

Lodging: 

Below is the link to get a discounted room in the room block, make sure you use this link to be a part of the 

block! https://www.choicehotels.com/reservations/groups/G9652405 

Event Stewards: For questions or to volunteer, reach out to either your autocrat, Lady Victoria 

(mailto:victorialzambrano@gmail.com), or your Co-Autocrat Mistress Elieth de Salazar 

(eliethsalazar@gmail.com) 

  

https://www.choicehotels.com/reservations/groups/G9652405
mailto:victorialzambrano@gmail.com
mailto:eliethsalazar@gmail.com
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BSD A&S Class at Fighter Practice: What Fiber Is This? - Nov 16th
 

• 7:00 pm 

• Location: Pioneer Community Park, 8755 N 83rd Ave, Peoria, AZ 85345 SUBJECT TO CHANGE. 

Please bring out any fabrics that you are not sure what they are and we will work on identifying them as a 

group. This is for anyone wanting to learn how to do fiber identification or for those that already know how to 

do it and want to help. This class is sponsored by Lady Fiona and Lady Honor. 

 

 

BSD A&S Class: Easy T-Tunic Class - Nov 18th  

• 1pm -5pm 

• Location: Her Ladyship Aurora’s Abode – 7624 W Hearn Rd, Peoria, AZ 85381 

It’s starting to get closer to War of the Phoenix. If you are new to the Barony or new to sewing, come over and 

we will help you to learn how to make and easy T-Tunic. We will be discussing historical tunics, what are gores, 

how to do a facing, and various necklines and horseman cut. We can also tell you how you can turn your T-

Tunic into a simple dress. What do you need? -Loose fitting T-shirt -3 yards of fabric for adult size -1 yard of 

contracting fabric (optional) -3 yards trim (optional) If you have coordinating thread, fabric scissors, and seam 

ripper (just in case), you can bring those 

 

 

BSD Burning Ship Tourney (rapier) - December 7th 

Location: Pioneer Community Park, 8755 N 83rd Ave, Peoria, AZ 85345 

SUBJECT TO CHANGE 

The Rapier Burning Ship Tournament will be held at fighter practice, 7pm-

10pm.  

This tournament includes an audience participation portion! Help burn down 

the ship as the rapier fighters battle it out.  

Garb is encouraged. 

 

  

Corsairs of Umbar Banner 

(C. Belford, 2023) 



 

15 

Barony SunDragon’s Winter Solstice - December 9th 

The Feast of The Wild Hunt 

Led by Odin, Frigga, Uller, and others the Wild Hunt scoured the 9 worlds to bring the lost and tortured souls to 

rest. Through midwinter and coming to Yule to finish this charge across the lands we will celebrate with the 

spoils of our hunt. Join us at the Long House for a feast of Wild game, vegetable stew, bread, and desserts. Feel 

free to imbibe in your (canned) mead, ales, or wines at this “wet” site. Enjoy stories, poems, white elephant 

exchange, and artisan exchange. Come to the longhouse just before midday and have food, company, and 

revelry before the wild hunt passes us by. 

Pre-registration encouraged! Feast is included in the pricing. Pre-Reg Here  

Pre-Registration fee schedule: 

- Adult Member: $15 

- Youth 12-18: $5 

- Children 12 and under are Free 

- A $5 surcharge will be added for non-members  

Pay at the Gate fee schedule: 

- Adult Member: $20 

- Youth 12-18: $10 

- Children 12 and under are Free 

- A $5 surcharge will be added for non-members  

Site Info & Regulations: 

- Glendale Heroes Park, Ramada’s 7 & 8 

- 83rd Avenue and, Bethany Home Rd, Glendale, AZ 85303 

- 11 am to 4 pm 

- This site will be outdoors, heaters will be provided if the weather is cold. 

- This is a “wet” site and some alcohol will be permitted, but not provided as part of the feast. 

- Canned beverages only, no glass or hard liquor 

- Please conduct yourself as appropriate representatives of our Society. 

 

Activities to include: 

- Spoken Bardic (poem or stories related to “The Wild Hunt” or Yule 

- Craft-themed white elephant ( something you made, or supplies for making) 

- Artisan Gift Exchange (sign up here) 

- Youth art activities 

 

The feast will be a buffet-style offering of various game meat, stewed vegetables with bread, cheeses, and 

desserts. 

- The full menu to be posted at a later date. 

- Please bring your feast gear 

 

 

 

  

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fdocs.google.com%2Fforms%2Fd%2F1web7CO5fGjEqrLUKPcu5vzWFf4uZwdg8ZAaMdGNFvy8%2Fedit%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR1_ks3yIVSm1gxBaOiOljd1GBvUF3ZPTvWiB-mFQjQlVbSlTmxIQ0hTSfg&h=AT1sqvmCNIQOx2eMJnCUCmfyAQQLS1VxPiFJJQBNhucjxZLR-X1eStpFgOBh28gEOLYaEr8j0Pa5cZ24766pzgWniIjKGx7h1kx83BIfNVZxB6R0P8095YMJGA760Snf-A&__tn__=q&c%5b0%5d=AT2bC8VKWlG_-7EJL0gj56IBCA-sFJ3oOys9W_rif_2kQuJOgyr0wqf58Gd6tlYinX4UrQBSAY-r0qb18IQAMg2ruHBNjgzr4gLXJrWvZmXy8NFg6jAZf2wFQ6OoQl7lF9ZwArL_PqsdZpYDiLLdFoogiYUG
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeVuHt_zTvOM3Ssn2ITZeSkG_ZaydQSN8iKJvdo8uXRfYhFLw/viewform
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War of the Phoenix! (II) 

The Reunion (February 2024) 

Can you hear the war drums? Can you smell the campfires? 

In the past floods, plague, and time attempted to burn down our dream. But 

they did not succeed! 

Like a Phoenix rising from the ashes in the Shadow of the Estrella Mountains, 

Our new War of the Phoenix emerged to carry us on its wings to new solar 

heights, and was an overwhelming success! 

Our Sunny Atenveldt invites you to join us again this year for our 2nd annual 

WAR OF THE PHOENIX! 

Cast off your old expectations and come with a yearning for camaraderie and 

chivalry, for knowledge gained and skills learned, and for new memories 

being made with friends. 

Mark your calendars and make sure to add this event to your schedule because you don't want to miss out on all 

the fun! 

We will be updating and adding new information often so make sure to bookmark our website and like our 

Facebook page. 

The website for War of the Phoenix can be found at: https://www.atenveldt.org/phoenix/  

 

 

The War of the Phoenix Land Department needs your help! 

Do you want to camp with your friends at War? Then pre-register for War of the Phoenix and let us know which 

group you want to camp with! Land allocation for groups will close on December 31st to allow for planning of 

war layout.  

Remember, all camping adult attendees will receive a base allotment of 250 square feet of land for their camps. 

Are you planning to attend War of the Phoenix, but glamping the War in your RV seems like a better alternative 

to a tent? If you pre-register by December 31st you will get an RV spot and allow you to donate your 250 sq ft 

of land to a group of your choice!  

Preregister TODAY!  

 

 

DISCLAIMER FOR ALL EVENTS 

Please note – Although the SCA complies with all applicable laws to try to ensure the health and safety of our 

event participants, we cannot eliminate the risk of exposure to infectious diseases during in-person events. By 

participating in the in-person events of the SCA, you acknowledge and accept the potential risks. You agree to 

take any additional steps to protect your own health and safety and those under your control as you believe to be 

necessary. 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/events/259539103162587
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.atenveldt.org%2Fphoenix%2F%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR3So8pYtDPp1pUznZGlVwIiih6rWJac_peuHlWZiwBqdDhoE8QHVgDdZY8&h=AT1AkvN0paXFUk5PTOk7RkVHtJAdK-xmxYFRuvDNCnkTAmhpI-JwIHJp48G1eWTVNKoHnlEyRLjWYFhZLsA5vs44xLJrg5N4A07iJCZrQ5HxA2ghJh8wR3A2N1-epTqiaA&__tn__=q&c%5b0%5d=AT2rgthqV2acxb59bUrw1Wag6vvlWXQ3RMYB6O14AFPIDmbe8q4DvSu4kkj-DP30iDAn0mKssS4lNr1lXQw8Qmtu08iaVyvuNj1g0-m-I0c3O9rVkCa17vENU-9PjGEeu2vd1MNfAnxg_HEo8DEAB4OiyzN2
https://www.atenveldt.org/phoenix/
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Greater Officers Baronial Regnum 

Office / Name / E-mail 

• Baroness Her Excellency Elizabeth, 

sundragoncoronet@atenveldt.org  

• Baron His Excellency Duncan, 

sundragoncoronet@atenveldt.org  

• Seneschal Mistress Matea 

sundragonseneschal@atenveldt.org  

• Exchequer sundragonexchequer@atenveldt.com  

• Armored Combat/Knight Lord Grigor Montgomery 

sundragonmarshal@atenveldt.org  

• Chronicler (acting) THL Kandace Van de Libel 

sundragonchronus@atenveldt.org  

• Social Media Officer & Webminister Ceallach Colquhaun 

sundragonsocialmedia@atenveldt.org  

 

 

 

This is the 2023: 4th quarter issue of the Chronus Draconum, a publication of the Barony of SunDragon, a 

branch of the Society of Creative Anachronism, Inc. (SCA, Inc.). The Barony of SunDragon is located in the 

Kingdom of Atenveldt (Arizona). The Chronus Draconum is available through the baronial website and 

Facebook group or by request from the baronial chronicler at sundragonchronus@atenveldt.org. It is not a 

corporate publication of SCA, Inc., and does not delineate SCA, Inc. policies. Copyright © 2023 Society of 

Creative Anachronism, Inc. 

Please respect the legal rights of our contributors. For information on reprinting photographs, articles, or 

artwork from this publication, please contact the baronial chronicler, who will assist you in contacting the 

original creator of the piece. 

All opinions expressed herein belong solely to their authors and do not express those of the Barony of 

SunDragon, the Kingdom of Atenveldt, or SCA, Inc. 

Images and photos used in this issue are used with permission: © 2011- 2023 Kingdom of Atenveldt and the 

Barony of SunDragon or cited appropriately. 

For content to be considered for the next quarter’s issue of Chronus Draconum, deadline for submissions is on 

the 15th of the month before (i.e., December, March, June, and September). Submissions may be emailed to the 

baronial chronicler in nearly any file format (without fancy fonts or only minor formatting). Typed submissions 

may also begiven to the baronial Chronicler in person at any SunDragon event, although emailed is preferred 

sundragonchronus@atenveldt.org  

For additional information, see the baronial website at https://www.atenveldt.org/sundragon/  

Facebook Group at https://www.facebook.com/groups/BaronyofSunDragon  

Facebook Page at https://www.facebook.com/BaronyOfSunDragon  

mailto:sundragoncoronet@atenveldt.org
mailto:sundragoncoronet@atenveldt.org
mailto:sundragonseneschal@atenveldt.org
mailto:sundragonexchequer@atenveldt.com
mailto:sundragonmarshal@atenveldt.org
mailto:sundragonchronus@atenveldt.org
mailto:sundragonsocialmedia@atenveldt.org
mailto:sundragonchronus@atenveldt.org
https://www.atenveldt.org/sundragon/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/BaronyofSunDragon
https://www.facebook.com/BaronyOfSunDragon

